Ski for Light, Inc.

Executive Committee Meeting
August 20, 2015
Teleconference

Minutes

Welcome. Scott McCall, President, called the meeting to order at 9:03 P.M. Eastern Time.

Roll Call. Judy Dixon, Secretary, called the roll.

Present:
Scott McCall, President
Julie Coppens, Vice-President
Judy Dixon, Secretary
Brenda Seeger, Treasurer
Cara Barnes, Director-at-Large
Bob Civiak, Director-at-Large
Marion Elmquist, Immediate Past President

Approval of Minutes. It was moved by Cara that the draft minutes of the June 17, 2015 meeting of the Executive Committee be approved as distributed. The motion was seconded by Brenda. The motion passed unanimously.

Scott discussed the possibility of a new guide training video to be produced this year. Bonnie will be seeking foundation funding for this.

Treasurers report. Brenda reported that funds were moved from Vanguard into a Wells Fargo savings account which currently has a balance of $29,697.11. The checking account currently has a balance of $38,671.31. 

2016 Event. Scott and Judy reported on planning for the 2016 event. Applications and event information are now online. Applications have begun to arrive. The planning meeting will take place September 25-27. We are working on filling the final few event jobs.

Revised Guide Application. Additional items have been added to the guide application this year. These questions were added in an effort to gather more information about guides’ skiing ability, skiing interests, and level of fitness. An additional question was also added to the VIP application regarding level of interest in being instructed.

Report from Outdoor Retail Show and ideas for a raffle prize. Marion reported that the trip to the Outdoor Retail show went well. They were warmly greeted by our long-time sponsors and also established communications with some new ones. Marion talked with Shanty Creek and they may be contributing a two-night summer or winter package.

How to assist or reassign guides that are considered to be unsafe guides. Scott led a discussion around the issue of ensuring that guides can be as good as they can be, i.e. are able to ski and guide safely, and are able to provide an adequate level of instruction. The guide matching process has been done very carefully and it was agreed that the guide matching process will continue to be a good way to manage guides that need additional support. Cara pointed out the value of the technique sessions to provide pointers for becoming more skilled skiers. It was agreed that the event committee would re-introduce the process of guide and skier evaluations which was dropped several years ago. It was also agreed that a link would be added to the event web site providing an opportunity for an individual with concerns to request assistance.
 
2017 Event. Scott reported that Provo and Snow Mountain Ranch are putting together proposals for the 2017 event. He is not sure what is happening with Tahoe Donner.

Schedule Fall Executive Committee and Board meetings. Tentative dates were set for the fall Executive Committee and Board meetings. October 14 is the tentative date for the EC meeting and October 15 is the tentative date for the Board meeting.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The meeting was adjourned at 9:55 P.M. Eastern time.

